
 

 

Tour Season Of 
And Running– 
Check The Areas 
Events Page For 
More Informa-
tion Check the Arti-
cles. If you haven’t 
come out for club 
events for a while your 
really missing out.  If 
you have toured you 
know how much fun we 
have had on tours this 
month.  

 

In this Issue: 
Articles both regular and 

otherwise … 

Tom and Susie On Their Way 

 

August 2006 

In every Issue: 

• Calendar of  events pg 8 

• Meeting Minutes   page 3 

• Message from the President   
page 3 

• The “Who Ya Gonna Call” 
page  2 

• General club information 

• Upcoming event information  
pg  6 

 

On July 2, 2006 Tom and Susie Carnegie set out on a wonderful ad-
venture to see if they could do the lower 48 states in 40 days. There 
were several friends and family to see them off. There several adven-
ture just to see  them off. A starter was replaced on one T and a small 
hole was found in the  gas tank of that T, when there was a small fire. 
They did a fast repair to the gas tank when they joined the others a 
Albertsons on Trent and Argonne. Alan Stacey just out of the hospital 
had to come and wish them a safe and fun trip. Glen and Hazel 
Whitely, Judge Harvey Durham, Mike and Diane Corcoran and as 
well as several others were on hand to with them all the best. Several 
T then toured with them down to Yakima were they spent the first 
night. Mark Hutchinson when as far a Davenport with them.  

Y o u  c a n  c h e c k  o n  t h e y  p r o g r e s s  a t 
www.antiqueautoranch.com/superttour. At the time of this going to 
the printer they were in North Carolina and have been through 22 
states. Of these they have see large portion and on some only small 
portions. They will have a lot to tells when they make it home. Nan is 
looking to put together a “Welcome Back Tom and Susie” tour. She 
doesn’t have the detail ironed out yet, but has a tentative plan to tour 
out Saturday, August 12th and meet Tom and Susie along the way as 
they return home and escort them back into town. She would like to 
discuss this in more detail at the potluck.  

The Spokesman Review did an article on Toms Super T Tour in the 
Thursday July 13th addition. 

Super T Tour Pg-1 

Montana 500 Pg-4 

Tuesday Night Pg-2 



 

 

OFFICERS ETC. NAMES PHONE #’S OFFICERS ETC.  PHONE #’S 

President:   Lee Burgess 924-0898 Photo albums: Mike Robison 924-8654 

Vice President: Nan Robison 924-8654 Library:  Gene Kicha’s 
shop  

926-4872 

Secretary:   Jillian Caples 701-0983 Road Cleanup:  Wes Miller 509-467-6772 (h) 

Treasurer: Allen Henzen 455-8997 Programs: Safety 
/Seminars 

Tom Carnegie 922-1805 

Editors & Car Show 
Coordinators:  

 

Alan & Suzie  
Stacey 
3555 N. Freya St. 
Spokane, WA 
99217 

487-2936-home 
230-7522– Cell 
 

2006 Banquet: 

Assistants needed 

Jim Patterson 509-299-7357 

Co-Editor and e-
mailer:  

Jim Patterson  509-299-7357 Graphics and 
design:  

Jeff Hipp hippgrafix@aol.com 

Paper Co-
ordinators:  

Whiteleys  624-0933 Blood Bank:  Charlie Almeda 448-2506 

Roster Editor:  Jim Patterson 509-299-7357 Sunshine:  Jean Almeda 448-2508 

Photographer:  Glen Whiteley 624-0933 Car Club Council: Charlie Almeda 448-2506 

Calendar editor:  Glen Whiteley 624-0933 Welcoming:  Mike Robison  

Refreshments: Joanne Jepperson 

Nan Robison 

924-2939 

924-8654 

Tours Rick Carnegie 928-7119 

Legal:  Help wanted  Webmaster Allen Henzen Henzen9@aol.com 

Co-Photographer: Jillian Caples 893-8965    

WHO YA GONNA CALL? OFFICERS AND CHAIRMEN 

Dues are $20 per year.  They are now 
past due. All correspondence should be 
directed to the mailing address.  Ads 
for Ford parts and cars wanted and for 
sale and submissions only should be 
sent to the editor via email or snail 
mail.  Deadline for submissions is  the 
18th of the month..   

Club mailing address is: 

IEMTFCA: POB 11708 

Spokane, WA 99211-1708 

spokanemodeltclub.com 

PAGE  2 AUGUST 2006 

 Tuesday Night: 
When I spoke with Rick and Mike about Tuesday night the both said that it has been a little quite.  
Craig Nelson’s T has gone to the body shop in Deer Park. Craig is very excited that he will have it 
ready to tour hopefully by September. Dan Coslic brought his T pickup in and they have started 
working on the engine  Alan Stacey brought the 27 pickup in to work on as the fan belt needed to be 
changed. He was very pleased that he was able to do the work on his own. He stated that he will be 
down there a lot more now that he is home. Dennis Secaur stated, when he saw Alan, that he is still 
working on the bodywork on evening and weekend and is hope to have his T Roadster out soon. 
Travis stated that he will be bring in his front end as this went out just this last week.  
 

1915 –
Couplet - 
photo - pro-
vided via 
internet.  
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President’s Monthly Chatter:  
We have already done some interesting and exciting activities this touring season.  
We have presented ‘history of the automobile’ programs to two elementary schools, 
participated in city parades, opened an exhibit at the MAC Museum,  participated in 
charity events and had a couple small tours just to name a few.  At all club activities I 
always notice that in addition to the scheduled organizers there are also several peo-
ple who help prepare and organize to ensure that the activity is a success.  Almost al-

ways, they pitch in without being asked.  This level cooperation and camaraderie is a big factor in mak-
ing our club an outstanding organization.  I thank all of you that give your talents and time to the club. 

lee 

Model T Club Minutes For June 2006: 
Inland Empire Model T Club  

The meeting was called to order at 7:29 pm at the special meeting place of Otis Orchards Ele-
mentary Library.  Mike R. welcomed no new guests.  There was a motion to approve the minutes 
as written in the Fender Chatter.  It was seconded and approved.  The Vice President’s Report 
was given by Nan R.  It consisted of a discussion about the Swap Meet, the Model T Club’s in-
volvement, money made, our hours, and more.  There was no sign up sheet for gate duty and 

many members were upset.  The Club thinks that if we push the quilt raffle and the Second Harvest Food Bank Car 
Show, that we can replace the income from the Swap Meet.  The Treasurer’s Report was passed out by Allen H.  It was 
seconded and passed.  He also gave the Website Report.  Jean A. gave the Sunshine Report.  She sent a card the Alan 
Stacey and John Lidam.  Tom C. said the Safety Inspection went well.  The Tour Report was given by Rick C.  The 
CarBQ went well and Susie Stacey won the Antique Car Division.  Eight cars went to the Lilac Parade.  There were five 
Spokane cars at the Mt. Vernon Speedster Run.  The Club received a thank you letter from the MAC.  The Second Har-
vest Food Bank Car Show will be on June 10th.  June 17th is the Medical Lake Founder’s Day Parade.  The INCCC Scholar-
ship Show is July 20th downtown.  June 18-21 is the Montana 500 in Dillon, MT.  The Super T Tour starts July 2nd.  Tom 
will be touring down to Yakima and Ts are welcome to follow to see him off.  June 24th is Heather R. graduation party at 
the Robison’s House.  June 10th is the Wilbur Parade.  June 22-24 is the Hamilton Swap Meet.  The next Road Clean Up 
will be in the Fall sometime.  Suzie S. gave the Fender Chatter Report.  She said all Fender Chatter information should 
be sent to astacey@leway.com.  Jim P. gave the Roster Report and he sent an update out.  Glen W. gave the Photogra-
phy Report.  Gene K. gave the Library Report.  Charlie A. gave the Car Club Council Report as well as the Blood Bank Re-
port.  Old Business:  The Bylaw Committee has not meet again yet.  There was talk about changing venues.  Nan R. looked 
into OPC.  Tom offered to buy Nicki Cook’s car from the club for $2000.  There was a motion to sell Nicki Cook’s car to 
Tom C. for $2000.  It was seconded and passed.  New Business: None.  There was a motion to adjourn the meeting.  It 
was seconded and passed.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:45pm.   

Board of Directors Meeting May 21st, 2006: 

The meeting was called to order at 2:11pm at the Skidmore Residence.  We spoke about the Nicki Cook car and what to 
do with it.  We also discussed our extra copier.  The CARS Club needs a copier.  We decided to find a price and offer it 
to them for that.  The minutes were discussed.  Lee B. wants them to be deeper so that a member who does not attend 
will know what happened in the meeting.  We discussed the state of the club.  The organization of tours was discussed.  
We also discussed a change in venue.  There was a motion to adjourn the meeting.  It was seconded and passed.  The 
meeting was adjourned at 2:41pm. 

Meetings: There is a August potluck meeting at Karen and Wes Miller’s home. 
Please bring our own chairs and a your own dishes. Meeting starts a 7:30pm sharp. 
Bring your food dish to share and come early. Wes stated that they should have every 
set up by 6:00 or 6:30. Address its 1606 E Center Rd Mead. 
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“Spice Up Your Life”:  Cocoa Bavarian Pie 

1 8-inch Baked Pie Shell cooled 

1 envelope (1 tablespoon) unflavored gelatin 

1/4 cup cold water 

1 cup powdered sugar 

1/2 cup cocoa 

2 cups chilled whipping cream 

1 teaspoon vanilla 

1/8 teaspoon salt 

  Montana 500 in Dillon 

This year’s Montana 500, was held June 19-21st and based out of Dillon, MT attracted 15  
participants from across the nation, with six coming for the Spokane Model T Club. The win-
ner was our Tom Carnegie, who was fresh out of surgery and under Dr’s order to take it easy 
and not get tired or do anything stressful. We’re wondering if the Montana 500 fits into the 
Dr’s plan? In any event, at the last minute, Tom decided that it wouldn’t hurt to go over and 
watch the race, only  later to decide to participate in it. He won the event with a total driving 
time of 10 hours 20 minutes (averaging 51.45 mph) to drive 500 Montana miles, defined as 
expansive open areas punctuated by hills, mountains, rivers, wildlife, an more beautiful 
scenery  than the mind can comprehend, but since your traveling 50-60 mph in a Model T, 
you can’t take time to enjoy it! Gene Kicha and Lee Burgess also participated by driving the 
entire 500 mile route but did not take part in the competition. 

#1 finisher, Tom Carnegie came in 10 minutes ahead of the #2 finisher, Mike Robison. The 
Spoke T Club participates and finishing time were: 
 Finish Place Avg MPH Total Time 

1 Tome Carnegie 51.45 10 hr– 20 min. 

2 Mike Robison 50.65 10 hr—30 min, 

5 Jillian Caples 49.05 10 hr—50 min 

6 Rick Carnegie 48.94 10 hr—52 min. 

9 Nan Robison 44.00 12 hr—05 min 

13 Jim Heaton 39.09 13 hr—36 min (Jillian’s grandfather) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sprinkle gelatin on cold water in saucepan to sof-
ten; heat over low heat, stirring constantly, until 
gelatin is dissolved. Mix all ingredients (except 
gelatin): beat until mixture begins to thicken. 
Gradually add dissolved gelatin. Beat until mix-
ture holds a soft peak. Pour into pie shell: refriger-
ate until set, at least 1 hour. Garnish with 
sweeten whipped cram and chocolate curls. 

This is one of Alan favorites. 



 

 

Lilly Li Ying Glennie 

 

June 28 was the departure date for Gene and Carol Kicha and Sandy and 
Scott Glennie to travel to China to add Lilly Li to our family.  The Model T 
was not up to the trip so we boarded various airplanes to go from Spokane to 
Portland to Tokyo to Beijing.  We arrived in Beijing June 29 after flying 6,422 
air miles and approximately 15 flying hours.  The next few days were spent 

being tourists in Beijing which included 
tours of Tiananmen Square, The Summer 
Palace, The Great Wall – yes, we all four 
climbed a portion of it in high heat and hu-
midity! – a pearl shop, a Jade factory, a silk 
factory and a cloisinne workshop.  Our food 
experiences were wonderful and very differ-
ent from American Chinese food.  July 2 
found us enjoying an international church 
service conducted in both English and Chi-
nese. 

 

July 3 was a big day – An early morning flight to Wuhan and we were united 
with Lilly Li.  She was officially adopted by Sandy and Scott on July 4.  What 
a wonderful addition to our family.  She is 14 months old, is a toddler, weighs 
19 pounds and seems to like all foods presented to her – except bottles and 
sippy cups ---they are for babies!!!!!!  Getting acquainted with Lilly Li, sight-
seeing and paper work occupy the next few days in Wuhan. 

 

July 7 was our flight to Guangzhou – and Lilly Li’s first airplane flight.  We 
may have another pilot in the family.  More sight-seeing, shopping, and paper 
work.  On July 12 we left Guangzhou to return to Spokane via Tokyo and  
Portland .  In Portland we went through customs and immigration.  Lilly Li is 
now a US citizen.  After re-checking our bags, we were met by Portland rela-
tives for a visit with Lilly Li before departing for Spokane where a very large 
sign and lots of family and friends welcomed us home.  Scott said he thought 
it was the longest July 12 he had ever experienced!! 

 

We have lots of stories to tell and are anxious for all of you to meet our newest 
member of the family. 
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Calendar of Events 

Aug 05 James Dean Days-Open 
Car Show Chewelah  

Aug 24 

Sunshine Garden Car 
Show and Barbeque at 
Sunshine Garden Nursing 
Home.   

Sept. 23 
& 24th 

 Fall Heritage Festival—
Dutch Oven Cookery 

Oct. 01 
2006 

 Model-T Driving School 
Green Bluff 

Nov. 18 
2006 

 Tom’s Turkey Drive Open 
Car Show For Second 
Harvest Food Bank 

Sept 8,9 
&10 

George Smith Memorial 
Tour at Old Town 

2nd Annul Tidyman’s 2nd Har-
vest Car Show 

We had 32 cars show for this event 
they were some very brave car en-
thuses to that would  show up in 
that rain. Thank you to all the T 
member that  showed up to this for 
Alan and myself. The quilt went to 
Kristie Quade, The 2 day rental of 
the Harley went to Travis Thosath 
and the tool set went to Karen 
Miller. 436 pounds of food and 
$596.00 (plus a coffee can for pen-
nies) was what was raised for 2nd 
Harvest. There would not have been 
much of a show in all that rain if not 
for the T Club support Thank you to 
all that showed up and did all that 
work. Gene and Judy Lewis brought 
the entertainment with the County 

Jammers and put on quite a show.  

 There may 
have been a 
little rain but 
that did not 
stop a few peo-
ple from help-
ing out and 
having fun. 
There was a 
club donation 
f r o m  t h e 
Cruzin Cor-
vettes for a 
$100.00 and 
Arrow Con-
traction. 



 

 

Area Events of Interest – 2006 
August 

4-5 Wanderers Auto Club-James Dean Days-Chewelah 

 Open Car show Agu. 5-th Chewelah City Park. 

12  All Ford Show, Airway Heights, WA 

18-19  Goodguys Northwest Nationals, Spokane, WA 

19 Cops and Kids Open Car Show (Night Show 6:30PM) 

24 Sunshine Garden, Sunshine Garden Retirement Center 

September 

2-3 NWVSC Speedster Run, Portland, OR 

8 to 10 George Smith Memorial Tour, Old Town 

10th       INCC All Clubs Picnic 

17        “Just Park It” Tour, Spokane, WA 

October 

1 Spokane Model T Club Driving School 

7-8 Monroe, WA Swap Meet 

November 

18 Tom’s Turkey Drive   

Weekly Summer Cruise Night Activities 

Mondays – Zip’s Drive Inn – N. Market 

Tuesdays – Model T Club Projects Night – Antique Auto                          
               Ranch 

Otis Grill, Otis Orchards 

  Steer Inn – N. Market 

  A&W Drive Inn – North Division 

Wednesdays - Hot Rod Café – Post Falls 

  A&W Drive Inn – E. Sprague 

  Steer Inn – N. Division 

Thursdays -  Ron’s Drive Inn – E. Sprague 

  Thumper’s Bar & Grill – E. Francis 

  Dairy Queen— E. Trent and Argonne 

Friday’s -  Little Bennies – E. Trent 

  Sweet Old Bob’s Cruise In. E. 3243 Trent.  

  Deer Garden, Burgers, Karaoke 

John Redinger is again having the George Smith Memo-
rial Tour in September. He stated that on Friday there 
will be camping at John house if you wish to bring your 
trailers. He stated that he is trying to arrange a breakfast 
out at a minimal price with a tour of about 100 miles 
round trip. He stated that he thought that he has a good 
one lined out this year. Call either John or Karen Smith 
for more details. 

Sunshine Garden has again asked if we could bring a 
few car out to the nursing home as the residents are again 
looking forward to having the care there. Susan stated 
that they will again have the barbeque for all the drivers 
of cars and one guest. Alan stated that this is one car 
show he will be attending. 
 

INCCC Scholarship Car Show 

Approximately 250 of Spokane’s finest antique and clas-
sic cars saturated several blocks of downtown streets 
which wer blocked off for eh annual Inland Northwest 
Car Club Council’s awards and scholarship car show. 
Our T club had about 12 cars there. Eric Hutchison, in his 
“23 Touring, was the proud recipient of the sol honor 
bestowed upon the Model T Club, that being the “Just 
Because It’s Neat” award sponsored by Little Benny’s 
Drive-In Restaurant. Congratulations, Eric! That is a wee 
deserved award for all the time and effort Eric puts into 
going on Model T tours, good weather or bad. The T 
Club also sponsored the award called the “Nifty 50’s” 
that went to a beautiful “51 Chevy Convertible.  

Since their T wasn’t running good, Bill & Sammee Blatt-
ner for Hay-
den brought 
their hotrod 
which over-
heated in the 
mid-90 deg. 
heat. Thank-
fully, Bill es-
caped serious 
burns when he 
removed the 
o v e r h e a t e d 
radiator cap and a hue geyser of near boiling antifreeze 
drenched him. Other cars were over-heating and not run-
ning their best due to the hot summer heat. For those of 
you who missed the show, it was large and it had a huge 
variety of antiques, classic and hot that everyone enjoyed 
viewing. Despite the heat, it was a good show and one 
that is bound to continue growing in the future. Don’t 
miss this show next year. 
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MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION FOR THE NATIONAL CLUB: 

Name  _________________________________________________________ 
Address  _______________________________________________________ 

City   ______________________ State ____________ Zip _______________ 

Phone Number:  __________________________________ 

ANNUAL DUES: 

US:  $29.00    Visa, Mastercard, and Discover cards accepted 
Send  to:         The Model T Ford Club of America 

                         POB  126 

                         Centerville, IN  47330 

Your continued support of the National club is a big part of our 
clubs success as well as the key to cheap insurance.  Please take the 
time to join or renew your membership. 
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Got a car you want to sell, parts for sale or a special announcement of in-
terest to club members.  Your information could be right here, right now 

in this issue.  There is no charge to members for this service.  Contact 
the Editors for further information on how to. 

Thank you! I just wanted to 
write this short little note to let 
you all know how much Alan 
and I appreciate all the cards, 
flowers and calls. These words 
are so small for all the kindness 
and love that you have shown 
us with Alan sickness. He is do-
ing so much better with each 
and every day we hope that he 
will again be doing this news-
letter that very one has enjoyed 
so much. Thank you, Suzie and 
Alan Stacey 

 For Sale : 1926 T Roadster - Black Diamond 
WA $2800.00 - for More Information call: 360-
886-1867 

Our For Sale area is probably one 
of the most underused resources 
club members have.  If you have 
part, cars (T or not) or just need to 
get information out to a lot of peo-
ple at no cost, contact us.  We will 
run adds on a space available ba-
sis.  If you have questions contact 
either Alan or Suzie Stacey for info 

For Sale:  Two Model T Hoods, One 
Wood Wheel, One 24 Rear End Used 
Very Little, plus other Model-T items.  

 

WANTED: Looking for Tires for a couple 
of TT trucks need are 550x18 and 333x5 
call Gary at (509) 993-0144 

 

Up for discussion at the meet this month will be the opportunity to move the meeting place 
to the Opportunity Presbyterian Church on 202 North Pines as Millwood City Hall has 
stated that they do not want us to have refreshments in their facility. The church has a lar-
ger room and they do not mind if we bring refreshments or we could even cook in the 
kitchen with  enough time ahead to let to let them know we wish to do so. There is plenty of 
parking and the cost change with only be to $12.50 per month.  



 

 

I.E.M.T.F.C.A. 
Alan & Suzie Stacey 

3555 N. Freya St. 
Spokane, WA 99217 

June 2006-2 

A fast fix on the tank and they are ready to go. 

 


